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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 

August 3, 2015 Meeting Minutes 
 
 
 
 

Present: Chairman Geoffrey Haworth, Vice Chairman Charles K. Murphy, Sr., Clerk Robert 
Espindola, Executive Secretary Jeffrey Osuch, and Administrative Assistant Anne Kakley. Also 
present: Wendy Graves. 
 
Chairman Geoffrey Haworth called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 6:35 
p.m.  The meeting was audio recorded by the Selectmen’s Office and video recorded by the 
Government Access channel.   
 

MINUTES 
 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the June 22, 2015 meeting, executive 
session. Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the July 6, 2015 meeting, open session. 
Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

• Mr. Haworth requested the Board table the minutes of the July 6, 2015 meeting, 
executive session to allow for edits. 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the July 8, 2015 meeting, open session. 
Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the July 8, 2015 meeting, executive 
session. Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the July 20, 2015 meeting, open 
session. Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the minutes of the July 20, 2015 meeting, executive 
session. Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the release of the December 22, 2014 meeting, 
executive session, as redacted. Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

• Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the release of the January 12, 2015 meeting, executive 
session. Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

 
EXECUTIVE SECRETARY’S REPORT 

 
In his report, Mr. Osuch updated the Selectmen on the following meetings and events: 
 

• Tuesday, August 4 
• 11:00 a.m. – Charlie Murphy – Jeff DuPont meeting 

• Wednesday, August 5 
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• 9:30 a.m. – Union Wharf job meeting 
• Thursday, August 6 

• 8:00 a.m. to 9:30 a.m. – Forum group at BBC office 
• 5:00 to 7:00 p.m. – Open House at Town Hall 
• 7:00 to 9:00 p.m. – Concert at Town Hall 

• Monday, August 10 
• 9:30 a.m. – COA Meeting – Board of Directors 

• Tuesday, August 11 
• 3:30 p.m. – Mattapoisett River Advisory Committee at BPW 
• 4:30 p.m. – Mattapoisett River Water District at BPW 

• Wednesday, August 12 
• 9:30 a.m. – Union Wharf Job Meeting – Bates Property bids due 

 
UPCOMING SCHEDULE 

 
Mr. Osuch said that the next scheduled meeting of the Board of Selectmen was on August 31 and 
that four weeks was too long to go without a meeting.  Mr. Espindola asked about Mr. Haworth’s 
involvement in the Conservation Commission, saying that when Mr. Haworth was appointed he 
thought it would be a temporary measure to help the ConCom achieve a quorum.  Mr. Haworth 
said that he was still willing to relinquish his position on the ConCom if a volunteer could be 
found. 
 
MEETING POSTED 
 
The Board announced it would hold a meeting on Friday, August 21, at noon, to handle interim 
business between the August 3 and 31 meetings. 
 
WHITFIELD-MANJIRO FESTIVAL 
 
The Board reviewed a letter from Gerry Rooney, president of the Whitfield-Manjiro Friendship 
Society, requesting permission to hold the annual Manjiro Festival on Saturday, October 3.  
Fairhaven will host the festival this year.  Mr. Espindola asked if the Manjiro Festival organizers 
had contacted the BPW and Police. Mr. Murphy said that they typically do.  Mr. Espindola asked 
if they paid the BPW for their services. Mr. Murphy said that he did not think they did. 
 
Mr. Murphy motioned to approve the October 3, 2015 date for the Manjiro Festival.  Mr. 
Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 
ONE THEATER GROUP 
 
The Board reviewed an application from ONE Theater Group, via its president Ashley 
Bendiksen, to hold a production of James and the Giant Peach in the Town Hall Auditorium on 
October 15, 16, 17, and 18.  Mr. Murphy said that they are a non-profit organization and always 
have wonderful productions for the Town to enjoy.  Mr. Espindola agreed.  Mr. Murphy 
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motioned to approve the use of the auditorium  for ONE Theater Group for the requested dates 
and the waiver of the rental fee.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 
 
EVERSOURCE PERMITS 
 
Mr. Murphy motioned to approve Eversource gas permits for 1 Hedge Street, 19 Brae Street and 
157 Adams Street, previously approved by the BPW. Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 
KATIE’S WALK 
 
At 6:53 p.m., Mr. Murphy recused himself and left the meeting.  The Board read a letter from 
Ashlee Lentini requesting to hold the annual Katie’s Walk on September 19, 2015, to benefit 
MOLIFE.  The annual event honors the memory of Katie Brienzo, Ms. Lentini’s sister.  Mr. 
Espindola motioned to approve the event for that date.  Mr. Haworth seconded.  Vote carried. (2-
0-1). 
 
CDBG HEARING 
 
At 6:55 p.m., the Chairman opened a hearing for a review of the CDBG Elliot Lane project.  
William Roth was present.  Mr. Roth gave an overview to the project that improved the 
infrastructure on Elliot Lane.  The meeting was opened to public comment. Art DeCosta was 
recognized.  Mr. DeCosta praised Mr. Roth for his work with the CDBG. 
 
Mr. Roth then gave an overview of the concluding Francis Street project, saying that only 
“punch list” items remain before its completion. 
 
Mr. Roth also informed the Board that the 2016 application for CDBG funding was not 
successful.  This is the first time in ten years that the Town has not received the grant funding, 
based on the fact that the Town did not have the same needs score. 
 
Mr. Roth presented the Board with a change order for CLE Engineering in the amount of 
$3,496.54 for the Union Wharf/MacLean Seafood Building.  Mr. Murphy motioned to authorize 
the Chairman to sign the change order in that amount.  Mr. Espindola seconded.  Vote was 
unanimous. (3-0). 
 
The CDBG hearing was closed at 7:08 p.m. 
 
SPRING STREET AUTO CONTINUED HEARING 
 
At 7:08 p.m., the Chairman continued the hearing for Spring Street Auto from the July 6, 2015 
meeting.  Town Counsel Thomas Crotty was present. Also present were license holders Carol 
and Richard Dussault, and their daughter Nicole Dussault. 
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Atty. Crotty told the Dussaults that there was some question as to who was actually operating the 
garage, despite the fact that the license was in Carol Dussault’s name.  Atty. Crotty stated he was 
submitting several records for the hearing – see Attachment A. 
 
In response to the claim that the DEP had submitted a letter of Non-Compliance for waste oil 
storage to the Dussaults and the Selectmen’s Office, Ms. Dussault said that the DEP had 
submitted a follow-up letter (dated July 24) indicating that the Dussaults had taken the actions 
necessary to once again be in compliance. Ms. Dussault submitted that letter to the Board, in 
addition to permits issued by the Fire Department and pump-out records for waste oil.  Atty. 
Crotty asked what the Dussaults had on the premises for waste oil storage.  Mr. Dussault 
answered that there were two 55-gallon drums stored on the premises for paint thinner, waste oil, 
etc.  The last record they have for waste oil removal is from 2011.  The Dussaults said this was 
partly due to the fact that they were closed from 2011 to 2013 for renovations.  Ms. Dussault 
added that they do not do a lot of oil changes. 
 
Atty. Crotty asked the Dussaults if they have the federal user buyer’s guide on the windows of 
the cars for sale. Mr. Dussault answered that they generally stored that in the glove compartment 
of vehicles for sale.  Atty. Crotty asked if they keep the used vehicle warranty guide on the 
window.  Ms. Dussault said that it was kept in the vehicle. 
 
Atty. Crotty referred to the documents in Attachment A to show that the use of dealer plates is 
restrictive and dealers cannot use the vehicles for sale as their personal vehicles – the stickers 
should be displayed.  Mr. Haworth said that on the day of the Town inspection (May 5, 2015) 
their sales log reflected no cars for sale, despite the fact that they were using a dealer car.  Ms. 
Dussault responded by saying that the window decals were a new allegation not included in the 
hearing notice. 
 
Mr. Haworth further stated that the State Police had inspected the location at Spring Street Auto 
and found the trailer there to be in a state of disrepair. Ms. Dussault said that Section 5 had been 
out to inspect their location and had not issued any violations to them.  She added that the Town 
Building Commissioner inspects their location annually as a part of their license renewal process, 
and the trailer was never brought up as a violation. 
 
Mr. Espindola said that there were concerns about evidence brought forward that the Dussault’s 
employee, Joel Brown, lists himself as the owner and “boss” of Spring Street Auto on Facebook.  
He said the Facebook excerpts were submitted to the Board by an anonymous source.  The 
excerpts include a picture of a Jeep being spray painted orange, allegedly at the Dussault’s 
location.  The Dussaults reviewed the picture of the spray paint job and Nicole Dussault said that 
the photo proved nothing, as it did not include a date or it could have been photoshopped. 
 
Ms. Dussault said that there had been a concern raised in that the worker’s comp was in the name 
of Joel Brown instead of in the Dussaults’ names. She claimed that she and Mr. Dussault had 
since resolved the issue by purchasing their own worker’s comp certificate in their own name for 
the location.  Ms. Dussault’s claim could not be verified at the time of the meeting, but she 
presented the Board with a receipt for the purchase of said certificate, dated August 3. 
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OTHER BUSINESS 

 
In Other Business: 

• Mr. Haworth said that he received a letter from Wayne Hayward, Planning Board 
Chairman, regarding the creation of a Master Plan Subcommittee, which will require two 
Selectmen appointees.  The Board will advertise the vacancies with a deadline of August 
3. 

• Mr. Murphy thanked Linda and Terry Meredith for their work on the West Island clam 
bake. 

• Mr. Murphy recognized the work of Jeffrey Lucas and the NFIA for the dedication of the 
gazebo at Benoit Square. 

• Mr. Murphy suggested the Board meet with Keegan Fike to present him with a 
proclamation on receiving his Eagle Scout award. 

• Mr. Espindola reminded the public that there will be a Boards and Committees Open 
House on Thursday, August 6. 
 

At 9:15 p.m., Mr. Murphy motioned to enter Executive Session, pursuant to MGL 30A § 21: 
 

1. Town Hall – personnel  
2. Litigation – Union Wharf 
3. Litigation – Tibbett’s Engineering 
4. Sylvia Group insurance claims 

 
Mr. Espindola seconded the motion to enter Executive Session for the aforementioned reason, 
not to reconvene into open session afterward.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0) 
 
Roll call vote:  Mr. Haworth in favor.  Mr. Murphy in favor.  Mr. Espindola in favor.  
 
Respectfully, 
 

 

Anne O’Brien-Kakley 
Administrative Assistant 
Minutes approved 08/21/2015 
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